
It’s been a steady year. The anomaly is that we made the decision to send our staff to two 
journalism conference, rather than the usual one. Kate will elaborate on that in a moment. Aside 
from that, I think that generally Nexus has settled into a good rhythm over the past few years. 
 
This may very well be my last AGM for Nexus. I've been on the board for six years. I've seen 
this place grow and evolve under the leadership of Greg, and the hard work of our employees 
and volunteers. I think the board, too, has done a good job of being open to suggestions and 
working with the employees to create a create a productive environment where people are 
shown respect and given their due. I want to thank everyone for making my time here such a 
positive experience. I know that Nexus will continue to be a pillar of the Camosun community 
long after I’m gone.  


